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Barrhead Housing Association Limited
Minute of Governing Board Meeting

Thursday 18th January 2018 at 6.00pm
60/70 Main Street, Barrhead
Present:
R McGuire, BEM, Vice Chair

L Hendry

B Connelly, MBE, Secretary

T Reilly

J Hamilton




C Baird

B Welsh




Councillor A Ireland
In Attendance: 
S Robison, Chief Executive

H Sutherland, Director of Corporate Services

L Dallas, Director of Customer Services

J Ward, Director of Asset Management

	
	Agenda – BHA Governing Board meeting

	1
	Apologies & Sederunt Check. 

All Board members made introductions to Councillor Annette Ireland and she was welcomed to the meeting. Apologies were received from C Boyd, D McCready, and D McKinney. The Sederunt was signed by those present. 


	2
	Declaration of Interest for noting - none recorded.


	3
	Approval of Minute

(a) Board meeting 14th December 2017. The Minute was approved as a true record of the meeting – proposed by C Baird and seconded by T Reilly.
(b) Board meeting 6th December 2017 – confidential minute. The Minute was circulated, read and returned to staff. The Minute was approved as a true record of the meeting – proposed by C Baird and seconded by B Connelly. 

Minutes for noting – none

	4
	Matters Arising from Above Minutes – there were no matters arising from the Minute.

	5
	Matters for discussion and approval

5.1 Budget 2018/19 – draft

Director of corporate services highlighted the pertinent items on the draft budget. Rental Income was based on 3.6%. The previous longer term projections were based on CPI only increases of 2% however with the higher levels of CPI this could not be met for this budget. The salary increase at 2.65% was based on the 2nd year of the EVH deal. Surplus reported was £821.9k and an increase in cash of £162,363. All costs would be reexamined for the final budget. The Board agreed to rental consultation at 3.6% and also ratified the salary increase of 2.65%.

5.2 Rent consultation Newsletter/GWSF report on rent consultation

Director of Customer Services took members through the newsletter due out for consultation noting that the format was similar to the previous years’ consultation, based on the positive feedback received from tenants on the layout/format. A prize winning completion was included to maximize returns. Members asked how our increase compared to the local authority, where it was confirmed that a range of options had been given, from 2.9 to nearly 6%, but that the choices provided including services such as increasing gutter cleaning or replacing fencing.

The Director of Customer services referred to the GWSF rent increase survey noting that there was an average increase of 3.58% of the 35 landlords who provided data within the survey.  It was also highlighted that very few landlords provided options preferring to offer increases that covered anticipated increasing costs.
5.3 Arklet HA final submission and update
Members were offered any final comments on the submitted document and recorded their approval of the final submission. Senior staff had commenced a tour of stock in the wider local authority areas meantime. Further feedback would be made towards the end of the month. Board review day was in place for 1st February 2018 to allow further discussion, should BHA be successful. J Hamilton recorded his apologies for 1st February 2018 meeting.
5.4 Chief Executive Report

The Chief Executive referred to the report. Members approved the next stage in the governance review with meeting of Office Bearers (31st Jan), senior staff (22nd Jan) and then a further full Board workshop on 15th February 2018 at 6pm. Members noted lack of progress in receiving payment for the abortive fees at Kirkstyle Lane, and the remaining BHA sites at this time. A further meeting has been agreed with ERC for 31st January 2018 and members would receive an update at the next meeting. Members noted position with Investors in People re-assessment, final decisions on the Triodos offer of financing; FLAIR’s new induction programme; and that a briefing would be progressed for local Councillors with agreed input from Councillor A Ireland. 
5.5 Asbestos Tender report

Director of Asset Management presented the revised costs for the Asbestos tender and discussed the reasons for the review of the original tender.  The Asbestos inspection will be conducted across 2018 and the recommended contractor after the tender evaluation was Asbestos Analytical Services. The tender award was approved by the BHA Board.   
5.6 EWI Tender report

Director of Asset Management presented a breakdown of the costs in connection with the EWI project at Thornliebank.  An overview of the challenges were discussed, specifically highlighting the issues around obtaining owners approval.  At the moment the project does not have a sufficient number of owners who have approved the works for the works to proceed as planned.  On this basis the HEEPS: ABS funding will be returned for 2017-18 and the project will be re-submitted in 2018-19.  This will provide additional time to prepare more detailed costs and also look at additional ways of minimizing the owner’s contribution to the works.  AC Whyte who had won the tender subject to owners and BHA Board approval have been notified of this decision. Board members agreed to this proposal.      
5.7 Sheltered Housing – interim feasibility study report 

Chief Executive provided members with an update on the key issues, reminding members what was in the original brief. Members noted progress with a range of issues including the commitment to re-locate the office, re-instate a one bedroomed flat, updating of the common room/kitchen/laundry room and main access. Members noted feedback awaited for cleansing issues, on storage for mobility scooters and from Planning and Roads on the proposed new community/office building in Glen St. A final report would be considered soon to include details on availability of external funding. Members noted that consultation with residents had been positive and incorporated in the study report. Progress was noted.
5.8 Geographical Report on Quarter 2 spend

Director of corporate services highlighted the costs of note on the geographical reports. Board members asked if in future there could be additional information to help to understand the differences in the results per areas, eg the type and age of stock.
5.9 Aspiring Communities – project proposal for Dunterlie

Director of Asset Management provided an overview of the Aspiring Communities Funding secured by BHA.  The official award letter was received at the end of December 2017.  The planning and consultation stages with the community stakeholders and working partners had now commenced. A further update will be presented to a future BHA Board meeting.  The launch event is scheduled for April 2018.   Recruitment of the Project Co-ordinator role will commence in early Feb 2018. A member asked that we refer to areas as social security rather than welfare reform. (Post meeting note - Staff will made reference to UK welfare reform and Scottish social security changes as both are valid in future reports).
5.10 Board Annual Workplan – update on progress
The Chief Executive highlighted the work planned, updated, and items that remained outstanding for the current year, providing members with a review of the extensive progress made across the year on most areas. Outstanding items were still being progressed and members noted any new areas not previously planned for. A final update would be provided in March 2018 along with a new planner for 2018/19.


	6
	 Policies for approval: 
6.1 Members Expenses Policy
Chief Executive referred members to this policy as discussion was required on the final options. Following discussion, it was agreed that the Board overnight expense would remain at £25 with no increase or reduction. All other aspects of the policy were accepted. The policy was approved.


	7
	LPS 18th Jan 2018 additional Reports 

7.1 Updated factoring arrears and write off report

Director of Asset Management provided an update on the balances that had previously been approved by the LPS & BHA Boards to be written off.  The amendments to the write offs were approved and will be processed in February 2018.
7.2 Repairs Operative update
Director of Asset Management provided a report and overview of the performance of the Repairs operative service since it commenced in September 2017.  It was confirmed that a more detailed analysis would be presented at a future Board meeting once we have gathered more information.


	8
	Matters for Information/Standing Agenda Items
8.1 Correspondence  - none

8.2 Calendar of meetings – members noted the need to review the November meeting (to the last Thursday in October); and the possibility of having LPS meetings immediately prior to the full Board meetings.
8.3 Notifiable events – none

8.4 Documents for execution/approval/noting – Aspiring Communities offer of grant form to be signed by authorised signatories.


	9
	Health & Safety – two reports
Director of Asset Management provided an update on the incident reported at the Sheltered Accommodation involving 2 members of staff falling whilst gritting the paths.  No further action required.

Director of Asset Management provided an update on the incident involving the coat stand in the office almost hitting a member of staff.  No further action required.      

	10
	AOCB

	11
	Date of Next Meetings: 

Thursday 1st February 2018 2.00pm (business review)

Thursday 22nd February 2018 6.00pm


Signed by Chairperson: ____________________________
Date: __________________________________________

